UPDATE FOR CHIEF EXECUTIVE RE: CRITICAL INCIDENT MEETING 12-6-01

This is an update relating to the agreed action highlighted by Dr Fulton's note 0f 13-6-01.

Dr Nesbitt has had discussions with anaesthetic colleagues and has made a decision to discontinue the use of Solution 18 for Paediatric Surgical Patients. One of the Surgeons is not supporting this change. (see attached correspondence from Dr Nesbitt).

Further action required. Mrs Brown to undertake a more extensive review of the research regards the use of Solution 18.

- Daily U&E levels will be checked on all post operative children with an IV infusion. Sr. Millar has already actioned.
- 3. Nursing staff advise surgical junior staff of the U&E results. Medical staff are bleeped by the nursing staff.
- 4. A meeting has been held with Mrs A Witherow, Mrs M Doherty, Sr Millar, Sr. Little, Nursing Staff and Nursing Auxiliary Ward 6 to discuss in detail the fluid balance management. The following has been agreed:
 - a. Fluid balance sheet must be correctly completed.
 - b. A record should be kept of total fluids given.
 - c. Accurate recording of output. To be measured. Parents to assist.
 - Vomit to be recorded as, small, medium or large as opposed to ++.
 - Nursing staff to be proactive in advising medical staff regarding discontinuation of fluids.
 - Nursing staff to be proactive in management of fluids required after 4.00 p.m. (Refill bag not just automatically put up).
 - Sr. Millar to be involved in the training of staff in relation to e and f above.
- 5. Dr McCord has actioned the display of the chart detailing infusion rates.
- 6. The Fluid balance documentation currently in use will continue to be used The documentation will be kept under review by Mrs Witherow.

Further Action Required. Mrs Witherow to keep documentation under review.

Note: There is a concern by Nursing Staff that Surgeons are unable to give a commitment to children in Ward 6 unless they are acutely ill and are bleeped. Could Paediatricians, maintain overall responsibility for surgical children in Ward well by

THERESE BROWN

6?

9TH JULY 2001

Distulton & diam.

Lot.

UPDATE FOR CHIEF EXECUTIVE RE: CRITICAL INCIDENT MEETING 12-6-01

This is an update relating to the agreed action highlighted by Dr Fulton's note 0f 13-6-01.

1. Dr Nesbitt has had discussions with anaesthetic colleagues and has made a decision to discontinue the use of Solution 18 for Paediatric Surgical Patients. One of the Surgeons is not supporting this change. (see attached correspondence from Dr Nesbitt).

Further action required. Mrs Brown to undertake a more extensive review of the research regards the use of Solution 18.

- 2. Daily U&E levels will be checked on all post operative children with an IV infusion. Sr. Millar has already actioned.
- 3. Nursing staff advise surgical junior staff of the U&E results. Medical staff are bleeped by the nursing staff.
- 4. A meeting has been held with Mrs A Witherow, Mrs M Doherty, Sr Millar, Sr. Little, Nursing Staff and Nursing Auxiliary Ward 6 to discuss in detail the fluid balance management. The following has been agreed:
 - a. Fluid balance sheet must be correctly completed.
 - b. A record should be kept of total fluids given.
 - c. Accurate recording of output. To be measured. Parents to assist.
 - d. Vomit to be recorded as, small, medium or large as opposed to ++.
 - e. Nursing staff to be proactive in advising medical staff regarding discontinuation of fluids.
 - f. Nursing staff to be proactive in management of fluids required after 4.00 p.m. (Refill bag not just automatically put up).
 - g. Sr. Millar to be involved in the training of staff in relation to e and f above.
- 5. Dr McCord has actioned the display of the chart detailing infusion rates.
- 6. The Fluid balance documentation currently in use will continue to be used The documentation will be kept under review by Mrs Witherow.

Further Action Required. Mrs Witherow to keep documentation under review.

Note: There is a concern by Nursing Staff that Surgeons are unable to give a commitment to children in Ward 6 unless they are acutely ill and are bleeped. Could Paediatricians maintain overall responsibility for surgical children in Ward 6?

THERESE BROWN

9TH JULY 2001